SETH MOULTON
SIXTH DISTRICT, MASSACHUSETTS

COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

SELECT COMMITTEE ON
STRATEGIC COMPETITION BETWEEN THE
UNITED STATES AND THE
CHINESE COMMUNIST PARTY



1126 LONGWORTH BUILDING WASHINGTON, D.C. 20515 202.225.8020

> 21 FRONT STREET SALEM, MA 01970 978.531.1669

> moulton.house.gov
> @RepMoulton

September 30, 2025

Mrs. Catherine L. Szpindor Chief Administrative Officer HB-28, Capitol Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mrs. Szpindor,

While the federal government continues to experience a shutdown, I request that you withhold my pay as a Member of Congress.

I represent thousands of federal employees, government contractors, and their families in Massachusetts who will be furloughed or deemed essential and required to work without pay. Washington's dysfunction is unacceptable. Until both parties come to the table, do their job, and reopen the government, Members of Congress should not receive pay.

Please withhold my net pay until an appropriations agreement has taken effect and the shutdown has ended.

Sincerely,

Seth Moulton

Member of Congress, MA-06